Dear All

It is will great sadness and regret that Kent Darts have to inform you all of the passing of Hazel Brown who has been the heart of Kent darts for many years.

Hazel has been in the dart world since the 70's. She initially started playing local league darts through her friendship with Tina (Sam & Marie Hawkins' daughter) which, then lead Hazel into Super League darts in the 80's, becoming a long-term member of the Footscray Social Club ladies Super League team. In 1986 Hazel and Tina were also part of the Footscray ladies team that won the News Shopper darts tournament. She later played for the Green St Green Ladies Super League team and most recently, she was a regular team player for Maidstone Ladies Super League team, playing there for many years.

Hazel has been a big part of Kent darts since the 80's ultimately becoming General Secretary and Treasurer and dedicating a lot of her time and energy to; the County, the BDO and EDO. Hazel also ran Kent Youth for many years, where she picked them up and dropped them home, all the while making sure they were safe and supported them both on and off the stage.

Hazel was such a wonderful lady who always had time for everyone. So as a mark of respect this weekend we will be holding a minute silence on Saturday & Sunday before start of play.

R I P HAZEL BROWN (HEART OF KENT DARTS) XX

Yours sincerely

Kent darts